Report on ISAHI Breakfast Meeting in Washington

Richard Baskerville, with parts from Nancy Russo and Tsipi Heart.

The first meeting of ISAHI was held in Washington DC, December 14, 2004,

over breakfast at the ICIS Conference Hotel, Grand Hyatt.  There were 48

pre-registered guests, and 53 in attendance.  Attached is a pdf with the

agenda and guest list (ICIS_2004_ISAHI).

The conversation focused on the worldwide decline in enrollments.  Various

aspects of the problem were explored and different strategies were

expressed.  For example, it was noticed that students' parents seemed to be

influential in the process, encouraging students to abandon their interest

in IS because they perceived the career was fading.  A strategy for dealing

with this aspect of the problem is to produce materials that students can

take home to the parents to help them justify choosing such a career.

For example, at GSU, but based on the demographics of our student

population, we focused similar materials on the students themselves.   (I

have some GSU materials I am willing to share as examples only . please

don't circulate these further.)  Attached are two pdfs to illustrate such

materials, one discussing employment prospects (CIS Career Forecast) and

one describing jobs and salaries (Careers_2004).  We also issued two press

releases, such as the draft attached (Draft Press Release), which garnered

some attention from local business editors (see abc_article.pdf).  We have

also completed major upgrades on both our graduate and undergraduate

curriculum.  I cannot say we have seen much impact from these efforts,

since our enrollments continue to decline pretty much in line with

everybody else.

It appeared that universities were for the most part facing the same issues

with declining enrollment.  The only exceptions that people were aware of

are one university that has focused very narrowly on meeting the needs of

employers dealing with Sarbanes-Oxley issues and a university that has

created a program focused on network technology.

The strategies most have been trying were also quite typical:  modifying

curricula, increased marketing efforts, etc.  Most participants seemed to

agree that the downturn was caused by the perception of the difficulty in

getting jobs in the IS/IT field.  The job market is getting better, but the

needs of the market are changing somewhat.  In the future we expect less

demand for programmers and more for analysts and project managers.

One group of department heads from the US, UK, Australia, Tasmania and

Israel discussed the state of IS students enrollment to their departments.

Comments included a need to change focus, e.g., : programs in business

schools should focus on training analysts and integrators instead of

programmers.  In the US, there is an increased demand for graduate MSIS

students by large organizations. One suggestion was to include links in the

School's web site to publications showing increased demand for IS majors in

the market. An Australian strategy was to incorporate an apprenticeship in

the industry at the end of the second year.  One new MBA major in

information and knowledge has been established, and draws increased

attention from students. In Tasmania, cooperation with Universities Schools

in China was promising (but the group noted that this would be problematic

in the US due to increasingly strict student visas policy).  Also,

developing mutual programs with other departments at undergrad level was a

strategy.  In Israel, IS is a major in the undergrad level of the

Industrial Engineering and Management Department. There is a growing demand

in the Israeli market for these graduates. Students are accepted at

low-level management positions in firms and consulting companies.

There was also concern among the participants about IS departments in

business schools becoming service departments, providing only technology

support classes for other majors.

Thanks again to Nancy and Tsipi for their reports on their respective table

discussions.

[The ISAHI Web site is nearing completion, and we plan to reposit such

documents as these in the web site for your reference.  In the meantime,

forgive me for jamming several small pdfs into email to you.]

Expansions and comments from others in attendance are welcome!

